
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

ENERGY FACILITY SITE EVALUATION COUNCIL 
PO Box 43172  Olympia, Washington 98504-3172 

 

TO: Lisa J. Brown, Director, Department of Commerce 
Laura Watson, Director, Department of Ecology 
Kelly Susewind, Director, Department of Fish and Wildlife 
Hillary Franz, Commissioner of Public Lands, Department of Natural 
Resources 
David Danner, Chairman, Utilities and Transportation Commission 

FROM: Sonia Bumpus, Manager, Energy Facility Site Evaluation Council 

DATE: October 28, 2021 

SUBJECT: Proposed Badger Mountain Solar Energy Project by Avangrid  
 Renewables, LLC Docket: # EF-210747 
 
On October 7, 2021, the Washington State Energy Facility Site Evaluation Council (EFSEC) 
received an Application for Site Certification (ASC) from Avangrid Renewables, LLC for a 200 
megawatt (MW) solar photovoltaic (PV) generation facility and optional 200 MW battery energy 
storage system (BESS) located in unincorporated Douglas County, Washington. EFSEC is 
beginning its review process of the Badger Mountain Project as required by Chapter 80.50 Revised 
Code of Washington (RCW) and Title 463 Washington Administrative Code (WAC). Under WAC 
197-11-938, EFSEC is the lead SEPA agency for this project. 
 
A copy of the ASC is available to your representative via the EFSEC Council SharePoint Site or 
on the EFSEC website. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at (360) 704-0196 
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